Virginia State Council 

Epsilon Sigma Alpha International

General Board Meeting

March 16, 2013

CALL TO ORDER:

The Spring meeting of the Virginia State Council of Epsilon Sigma Alpha International was held on Saturday, March 16 at the Monument Baptist Church, Richmond, VA.  President Beth Sherron called the meeting to order at 2:15 p.m.  She noted that all voting delegates should have been issued colored index cards upon registration.  

President Beth asked all members to stand and join her in our opening ritual.

CHAPLAIN’S MESSAGE: Beverley Wright

Beverley told the members she has truly enjoyed corresponding with them all during the year.  It has been a double edged sword of sorts in that I get to pass along news of new life, recovery and progress, but also some heartbreaking requests for prayers for those who are grieving and dealing with physical or emotional illnesses.  Beverley asked the members to bow their heads and give thanks for all that is good as she read a “Springtime Prayer.”

WELCOME TO RICHMOND: Beth Sherron

President Beth welcomed everyone to Richmond, and thanked the members for attending the meeting.  Beth said it was an ironic thing because today was National Quilting Day!

RECOGNITION: 

President Beth introduced the officers known as the “Block of Friends” Carol Campbell, 1st Vice President, Suzanne Smith, 2nd Vice President, Kathy Gibbons, Recording Secretary, Sue Danielson, Corresponding Secretary, Kristine Williamson, Treasurer, Susan Caldwell, Parliamentarian, Ginger Hodges, Jr. Past President absent. 

WELCOME STAR MESSAGE: Susan Caldwell

Susan asked members to welcome our visitors to our Norfolk IC 2013 Convention by completing a STAR with a MESSAGE for our visitors!  The stars will be displayed on posters at the IC Convention in Norfolk at the Registration area.  If you know that a member is unable to attend the meeting, make a star for her/him.

MINUTES APPROVAL COMMITTEE: Beth Sherron  

The appointed Committee to approve the minutes of the March 16, 2013 meeting is Bev Scott and Eveleen Harrison.

QUORUM:

According to the Bylaws, a quorum of the VSC General Board shall consist of five (5) chapters and one (1) Officer.  There being a quorum present, all business voted upon shall constitute effective action.

RULES OF THE MEETING:

The rules of the meeting are a part of our Standing Rules and do not need to be read at each meeting.

APPROVAL OF THE FALL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES:

The Minutes Approval Committee was Sue Foy and Kathy Liska.  Sue reported that the Minutes of the October 7, 2012, VSC Council Meeting were approved as published.  The approved minutes were distributed via email.  The Minutes Approval Committee was dismissed.

CREDENTIALS REPORT: Jane Harris, Betty Cason, and Jackie Nash

Attendance:




Number of Votes Present:

Chapters on Roll

19

VSC Executive Board Officer Votes

7

Chapter’s Present

16

# Chapter Delegate Votes

          19

VSC Officers Present

  7

# Proxy Votes




0

Members Present

60

Total Votes



          26
DESA’s Present

  1

MALs Present


  0

Guests Present

   
  0

Total Present at Meeting
68

March 17, 2013 Correction for credentials report  - Jane Harris

Officers Present

  7

Members Present

53

DESA’s


  1

Total Present at Meeting
61

CORRESPONDENCE SECRETARY: Sue Danielson

Sue indicated she had no correspondence.

FINANCIAL REPORT: Kristine Williamson

Kristine reported checking account beginning balance as of 10/05/12 was $2,119.90. Income Chinese Auction $345.00,  (14) chapter dues paid, deluxe check charge refund total was $1,609.45 and (6) disbursements $823.41.  VSC Checking Account balance as of 03/16/13 was $2,905.13.  VSC Savings Account balance was $882.49. 

REPORTS FROM ELECTED OFFICERS:

FIRST VICE PRESIDENT – Carol Campbell

First – It’s Time To Grow and Make A Difference Through Esa!

Carol discussed the opportunity to represent Virginia at the Leadership Conference in Denver.  Attending the Leadership meeting, we were encouraged to continue to:

· Celebrate ESA Campaign using the Red Open Hands Logo at all your events and wear your ESA Celebrate Apparel. The campaign is thoroughly explained in the JONQUIL, Spring, 2012 page 7 and great marketing tool for showing our partnership with St. Jude.

· Complete a Domestic Violence/Abuse Event such as Susie Winter’s Strike out Violence Bowling Event; make prayer shawls; give blankets and stuffed animals to the children in Abuse Centers. Try to do before July and IC Convention.  This does not have to be a money making project.  Your chapter members are asked to bring/send a pair of new shoes or gift cards to Norfolk to be donated to a Dress for Success Program.    (Show new abuse button is available at Headquarters).

· Start thinking Literacy!  The upcoming IC President, Vicky Jones will start a Literacy Program.  Carol asked Linda Wyatt to become our State Literacy Coordinator.  As retired teachers, Linda and I know the importance of this campaign.  Therefore, when you see children’s books on sale start your “stash now for further use.”  More information soon!  (Show a child’s favorite book)

Second- Time To Celebrate A Special Time In My Life!

Carol personally invited and encouraged the membership to attend the May VSC Convention in Richmond.  She would love everyone to join her family for this special event in her life.

Third – Time For Involvement!

Be Enthusiastic Again!  SHOW ACTION!  Carol thanked the members who readily volunteered to be on the board and committees.

Fourth – Time To Change It Up A Bit!

REMINDER – Mark your calendars for the June Retreat at Natural Bridge on June 14.  

· Reserve a cabin – Epsilon Sigma Alpha Roanoke (sleeps 4) by May 9

· Bring a side/dessert and beverage of choice for the weekend

· Bring your cooler, a lawn chair and any lawn or table games

· Try to arrive by 5:00 p.m. for an outdoor picnic, games that will be followed by the CREATION DRAMA under the bridge at dusk

For the members arriving on June 15 for the Summer Council meeting the meeting will be scheduled for a later time for your traveling convenience.  

Lastly - Time To Start Another Exciting Year With ESA!

Carol introduced the 2013-2014 Nominees for Executive Board:

Jr. Past President – Beth Sherron

First VP – Susanne Smith

Second VP – Kathy Gibbons

Recording Secretary – Kristine Williamson

Corresponding Secretary Elaine Prillaman

Treasurer – Susan Caldwell

Parliamentarian – Priscilla Browning

President – Carol Campbell 

SECOND VICE PRESIDENT – Suzanne Smith

“For the Love of Chocolate 2013 IC Challenge”

IT’S NEVER TOO LATE to Rush a new member… We all know that new members are needed to keep ESA alive.  Suzanne presented the “INVITE A GUEST” incentive program.  The “Invited Guest” incentive program is a special one-time contest for potential pledges. 

· To participate, the chapter must be in good standing with VSC.

· The program runs from March 1, 2013 – April 30, 2013.

· Chapters will be awarded 5 points for each new potential member that is invited and actually attends at least one (1) ESA meeting or event during the period of March 1, 2013 - April 30, 2013.  

· Points will be awarded only one time per guest.

· A guest included any person that is not currently a members of a VSC chapter (does not include MALs).  The “Invited Guest must be eligible for ESA membership.

· You must notify me of the “Invited Guests” name, contact information and the date/event they attended.  All guest names must be provided to me by May 1, 2013.  Here is my email Suzanne.Budd@asq.com and home telephone number 703-724-9942. 

NOTE:  This “Invited Guest” incentive program is a special one-time contest for potential pledged.  These points are not associated with the Rushing Award form and should not be reported on that form.

Suzanne presented a “Friendship Skit” with the help of willing participates Beth Sherron, Carol Campbell, Susan Caldwell, Sue Danielson, Kathy Gibbons and Kristine Williamson.   After all ingredients were combined, magically cupcakes appeared and were passed out to the membership.

PAGES NEEDED!

Suzanne announced she still needs volunteers to be pages during the 2013 IC Convention.  Convention is scheduled for July 14-21, 2013.  As of  March 2013, she had 3 VSC members and 6 North Carolina members that have signed up to help. 

Suzanne gave a brief description of the duties required.  Pages simply stated are “runners.”   All pages should be reminded that they will be moving around a lot and should be aware of the physical activity involved.

RECORDING SECRETARY – Kathy Gibbons

The approved minutes were sent via e-mail according to the VSC Bylaws.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY – Sue Danielson

No correspondence.

PARLIAMENTARIAN – Susan Caldwell

A copy of the proposed bylaw changes has been placed in each chapter folder ad you will find copies at each table.

FIRST REQUESTED BYLAW CHANGE  - NEWS BULLETIN EDITOR 

ARTICLE XII

APPOINTED OFFICERS AND STANDING COMMITTEES

Section 2 Part k

Currently reads: 

k. The News Bulletin Editor shall edit the VSC publication.  The Lamplighter, three (3) times annually in Fall, Winter, and Spring.  S/He shall determine the deadline for submission of materials for each issue.  Complimentary copies of the Lamplighter shall be furnished to the VSC President, the SERC President, the IC President, the IC Chairman of News Bulletins, and ESA Headquarters.

Requested change:

k.   The News Bulletin Editor shall edit the VSC publication.  The Lamplighter, three (3) times annually in Fall, Winter, and Spring.  S/He shall determine the deadline for submission of materials for each issue. The Lamplighter shall be electronically distributed to each of the VSC Chapter Presidents, the VSC Executive Board, and the VSC General Board.  Electronic copies will also be e-mailed to the SERC President, the IC President, the IC Chairman of News Bulletins, and ESA Headquarters.


The change is requested in order to clarify how The Lamplighter us distributed since subscriptions are no longer required and it has been e-mailed for the last five years.  The word “Complimentary” is no longer valid since The Lamplighter is not purchased.

SECOND REQUESTED BYLAW CHANGE - AWARDS DIRECTOR 

Currently reads:

a.   The Awards Director shall encourage chapter and individual participation in the ESA Awards Programs, become knowledgeable about the requirements and procedures for these, and keep the membership informed through articles in the Lamplighter: give recognition to recipients and/or participants, and be responsible for presentation of awards at the convention.  They shall forward a list of all chapters in the state that do not wish to be registered and chapters which are ineligible for IC awards competition, including collegiate chapters, as provided by the Treasurer, to ESA Headquarters, and the current CI Philanthropic Chairman by December 1.  Eligibility will be determined from the VSC Treasurer’s records.  The Awards Director shall receive trophies and plaques at the Spring meeting, ensuring that they are in good condition for presentation at the convention.  They shall make arrangements for recognizing the chapters’ Women of the Year at the convention.  They shall coordinate the presentation of ten (10) years or over service recognition and Fifth and higher Degrees Pallas Athene for those members desiring to receive same at the convention.  The Awards Director shall coordinate, with the Convention Chairman, the responsibility for the contents of the Awards/Display Room as to their registration into and out of the room and the transfer of same from the Awards/Display Room to the area for presentation of awards.  The Awards Director shall prepare and conduct an awards workshop for the convention.

Requested Change:  

a. The Awards Director shall encourage chapter and individual participation in the ESA Awards Programs, become knowledgeable about the requirements and procedures for these, and keep the membership informed through articles in the Lamplighter: give recognition to recipients and/or participants, and be responsible for presentation of awards at the convention.  S/he shall forward a list of all chapters in the state that do not wish to be registered and chapters that are ineligible for IC awards competition, including collegiate chapters, as provided by the Treasurer, to ESA Headquarters, and the current CI Philanthropic Chairman by December 1.  Eligibility will be determined from the VSC Treasurer’s records.  The Awards Director shall receive trophies and plaques at the Spring meeting, ensuring that they are in good condition for presentation at the convention.  S/he shall make arrangements for recognizing the chapters’ Member of the Year at the convention.  S/he shall coordinate the presentation of ten (10) years or over service recognition and Fifth and higher Degrees Pallas Athene for those members desiring to receive same at the convention.  The Awards Director shall coordinate, with the Convention Chairman, the responsibility for the contents of the Awards/Display Room as to their registration into and out of the room and the transfer of same from the Awards/Display Room to the area for presentation of awards.  The Awards Director shall prepare and conduct an awards workshop for the convention.  The Awards Director shall provide a list of Award Winners to the VSC Recording Secretary for inclusion in the VSC Convention Minutes.

The change is requested so that the list of winners becomes a part of the VSC History and that the incoming Awards Director will know which chapter is in possession of a trophy or plaque.

Please discuss the proposed changes within your chapters and, as usual, voting will take place at the May VSC meeting.

Jr. Past President – Ginger Hodges

No report given.

President – Beth Sherron

First, Beth thanks the members for being flexible to the changes this year.  One is the time of the meetings.  This was started as a financial decision, to save money in the treasury.  She has heard some positive feedback, such as this makes it easier to travel when you don’t have to start your travels as zero dark thirty.

Second, is the convention in May.  Beth understands this is a huge change, but remember this is only for one year.  She knows that planning for the IC convention is taking a lot of time, energy, and financial planning.  The VSC Convention Committee has tried very hard to cut to the bare bones to save money and vacation days so everyone can come to IC in July.

To save time during the convention meetings, Beth is requesting final reports are in the brochure.  Please send reports to Beth by April 12, 2013.

SERC convention this year was amazing.  There were over 300 ESAers at the dedication of the mural and floor in the patient care area of the hospital.  What a celebration of ESA’s 40 years of partnership with St. Jude.  Beth knows the tours and time to visit with the National ALSAC staff were the highlight of her weekend.

The entertainment Friday night was very inspiring.  Company D Dancers entertained us.  This was a dance troop of young adults with Down’s syndrome.  The joy they danced with is hard to describe- wonderfully happy, amazing, she thinks the best is a blessing to all. The parents of the members that she talked with said this had helped their children develop out of their shyness and the confidence has skyrocketed.  It was truly a blessing to watch.

Tammy Akines from Arkansas was installed as President on Saturday her theme is “A Melody of Hope.”

The next SERC convention will be in Asheville, NC on November 8 - 9, 2013.   A tour being planned is to go to the Biltmore Mansion.  It will be decorated for Christmas.  One more opportunity to visit with ESA!

Beth had the honor to attend the annual Alpha Xi prayer breakfast.  She thanked Alpha Xi for allowing her to speak a few minutes.  The wonderful celebration was a little overshadowed in my head when she received the news her dear friend Cindy Maxwell had passed away the night before.

Cindy was an amazing teacher of students and loved life.  She supported St. Jude and the ESA Foundation generously.  The best thing that Beth said she could say was she was a true friend.  Ever when we had not talked for months she could pick up the telephone, call her and they were right where we were.  President Beth asked members to keep Ed and Beta Kappa in your thoughts and prayers.

REPORTS OF THE APPOINTED BOARD:

Association of the Arts: Millie Simmons

Millie hoped everyone had gotten out their knitting needles, crochet hooks, and quilting frames during the bitterly cold winter.

She is looking forward to many beautiful entries in our May Association of the Arts Contest.

Millie stated, she was not a computer expert.  Therefore, the form on our website is last year’s report form.  She has placed two (2) correct report forms in each chapter folder.  Please make additional copies for all the sisters who need them.  My mailing address is Millie Simmons, 163 Mountain Stream Lane, Waynesboro, VA 22980. 

Please remember to send in a form for each person entering an item in the contest by May 1, 2013.

Awards Director – Sue Foy

Sue is looking forward to all the awards that will be handed out at our State Convention in May.

For those of you who received traveling trophies last year, she hoped you brought them with you today all shined up and ready for the next chapter to receive them.

If there is anyone in your chapter who would like to be recognized for their years of service, that would be 10-20, 20-40, 50 and up, please let her know soon in order to have the certificates on hand.  If your chapter is presenting service year pins to these people also, and you would like the pins presented at the convention, don’t forget to bring them with you.

Those desiring to receive recognition for Pallas Athene awards at convention please let me know soon so that those certificates can be on hand at the convention.

If any chapter would like to have their “Women of the Year” recognized at convention, please send that information to Sue.

It is her understanding that this is a year for celebrating Chapter Anniversaries.  If you would like to have your chapter recognized for its years of existence, please contact Beth and Sue so that they can do a proper recognition of your many years of service to ESA.

Every one of you and even those who couldn’t be with us today, have worked very hard this year to make Epsilon Sigma Alpha the outstanding organization that it is.

Sue would like to give everyone of you an award for your dedication and exemplary work on behalf of ESA at the State Convention but, she hasn’t been able to make a trophy big enough to show how much you mean to the Virginia State Council.

So, on behalf of all of us in the Virginia State Council, please give yourself a pat on the back and offer one to the persons sitting next to you.

Chaplain- Beverley Wright

At our VSC Convention, we will hold a recognition memorial service. 

2013 Convention Chair – Nicole Lewis/Pam Cook

Come join us Saturday, May 11-12, 2013, for “A Walk in the Park” at the Embassy Suites Richmond, located at 2925 Emerywood Parkway, Richmond.  

AGENDA AT A GLANCE:

Workshops
 



11:00 a.m. 

Welcome and Flag Ceremony 

11:30 a.m. 

“Picnic in the Park” lunch in the atrium. 
12:15 p.m.

(meeting will reconvene following lunch)

Adjournment




  4:00 p.m.

Enjoy our “Moonlight and Orchids” banquet Saturday night following the installation of officers.  The doors will open at 6:00 and the banquet will start at 6:30 p.m.  Please send music suggestions to Jamie Darden with a copy to Nicole Lewis.  The e-mail addresses are jay.darden@gmail.com and nicmarlewis@gmail.com.  This will give us an idea of music to line up.

Sunday morning guests staying at the hotel can enjoy their breakfast in the atrium prior to the Memorial services.  For those not staying at the hotel but want to join hotel guests for breakfast you may purchase a breakfast ticket at the front desk for $12.00 plus tax.  Upon the ending of the Memorial service, there will be a brief respite before reconvening for the meeting.  We should be finished by noon.

Don’t forget to make your hotel reservations with the hotel by calling 804/672-8585 and use the code VA State Council ESA.  Our special rates expire on Friday, April 12, 2013.  Make your reservations soon.  Please contact Nicole Lewis if you have any problems with making hotel reservations.

Registration rates are full member is $85.00 and non-member $65.00.  Registration must be postmarked by Friday, April 12, 2013.  If you include your e-mail address on the registration form, you will receive an e-mail confirmation of receipt for the registration.  Please write the name(s) of your guests on the registration form.  Also, please let us know if your guests will be making use of the hospitality room.

We still have ad space available in the convention brochure.

All final reports to be submitted by April 12 and will be included in the convention brochure instead of being read at the convention.

We look forward to seeing you for “A Walk in the Park” in Richmond.

Easter Seals – Anna Black 

Award entry forms have been placed in the chapter folders.  No written report..

Educational Director – Sue Stone

One chapter’s educational theme for the year was “EVERY QUILT HAS A STORY TO TELL”.  This theme reminded me of my families’ quilt story.

This unfinished quilt has been in the bottom drawer of a buffet for 72 years.  I’m positive Marian Sabina Wintz Powell had every intention of completing this quilt.  Was the quilt made for her own use?  Perhaps, to be given as a gift?  As we all know, unexpected circumstances can get in the way.  In this case, a chain of events – a son fighting in Europe in World War II, her daughter expecting her first child, a 10 year-old son to keep up with, and mist catastrophic, her being diagnosed with acute leukemia.  She passed away when I was four months old.  Would the quilt have been completed, if today’s medications and treatments had been available?

Just as my quilt had a story to tell, each of our Virginia chapters had a story to tell…or in this year, to NOT tell.  However, I believe that again, there were truly extenuating circumstances and next year, without the stressful obligations of an IC Convention, all chapter educational directors will again participate fully in the educational programs.

It is time to nominate your chapter Educational Director for our STATE DISTINGUISHED ATHENIAN SERVICE AWARD.  The guidelines have been placed in the chapter folders.  The nominations must be postmarked at least three (3) weeks before State Convention.

Finance Chair – Susan Garland

Susan thanked everyone who participated in our Chinese Auction fundraiser this year.  We have raised $533.00 for the VSC treasury and $40.00 to the Disaster Fund. Remember the best entry will be awarded a $20.00 donation to the Disaster Fund in your chapter’s name.

Foundation Director – Diane McLane

No report given

Historian – Shelby Hodges

Since our Summer Council meeting on June 24, we have been following our friends Beth and Sue at the VSC ESA Retirement Home in Richmond.  On each visit, you the Membership have been encouraged to begin writing your histories, which will be compiled in a book for our President Beth.

Well guess what today the rubber hits the road.  Beth and Sue will turn in their bikinis.  The man who has the car with all the bathrooms goes into hiding. All stops will be removed this is it.  Forms giving all particulars regarding writing your history were placed in chapter folders at the June meeting.  You have been reminded at all council meetings, as well as every issue of the Lamplighter this chairman will no longer intimidate herself by begging it’s up to you if your chapter is represented in the 2012-2013 VA State History.  The deadline is May 1, 2013.

Hope for Heroes – Lisa Hale

No report given.

Leadership Conference – Sheen Childress

No report given.

News Bulletin Editor – Sandy Reed

What does the date of April 15 mean to you?  I imagine most of you thought about it being the deadline to file your 2012 taxes.  However, it is also the deadline for articles for the Spring Issue of the Lamplighter.
 

Please send an article, since your Virginia ESA sisters would like to read your news.  I will be sending another reminder in early April.

Thanks to Dot Brown, Dot Harcum, Barbara Midkiff and Beverley Wright for adding some names to the 1976 convention picture.  There are still some unknowns, so if you know you any of the people are in the picture, please send them to me by April 15th.  I will update the names I have received in the Spring Issue of the Lamplighter.

Philanthropic Director – Flora Burns

No written report.

Publicity Director – Ramona Fulwider

The Philanthropic year runs from April 1 through March 21.  No report given.

Scrapbook Keeper – Theresa Morris

Theresa is excited about the ideas she has for Beth’s scrapbook for her year in leading us.  To follow through with her ideas, she needs your help!  PLEASE send pictures of your chapter, your participation in any of the VSC (state) events and especially any pictures you have of Beth.  Pictures showing of her leadership and support throughout the year.

Theresa would also be interested in any blackmail pictures you may have.  All in fun, of course.

She prefers them to be e-mail, but will accept them in any way, shape, or form you can get them to me!

SERC Director – Nancy Reece

Nancy announced the drawing for the diamond necklace and earrings are today!  

She thanked everyone whom bought or sold tickets.  Nancy is hopeful; we have made a good amount to send the Southeastern Regional Council.  All monies will be given to the State Treasurer today.

Social Director – Gaynell Krista

No report given.

St. Jude Coordinator – Brenda Orebaugh                                

Brenda is wondering where has the year gone?  It is hard to believe that her two years as your State Coordinator is almost over.  Brenda said what a gratifying experience this has been for her – it is because of your hard work and dedication to our children at St. Jude.  Brenda thanked the members for this wonderful opportunity.

Brenda has placed a copy of the Circle of Life form in your chapter folders today, which must be postmarked by May 1, 2013 in order for your chapter to be included.  Thanks to Beta Omicron for having the first submittal!

In addition, in your chapter folder is a copy of the registration form for the 2013 IC Challenge, which is a fundraiser for St. Jude Children’s Hospital.  The theme this year is called,  “For the Love of Chocolate”.  A donation of $200 or more is required to get a T-shirt and all monies are due by May 31, 2013.  You can donate less than $200 but will not receive a T-shirt.  Brenda contacted Charlotte Carloni this week and this is the information she provided:

The IC Challenge will work much as it has the past few years.  It will be inside the hotel in one of the ballrooms (I assume).  There will be a DJ, games, and a contest/presentation surrounding the theme (chocolate).  We often have ALSAC and patient speakers attending as well.  We are still working on getting everything planned so I am not able to give you very much specific information, but I hope this will help!  She also said to remind everyone to use the Booked Event Forms in order to track the money raised that is supposed to be credited to ESA.

If there is anything she can do to help or any questions you may have please contact her.

State Project Director – Judy Williams

Judy has received donations from 4 chapter’s donations and awards forms from 5 chapters.  Anna is looking forward to receiving many more in the next month.  If you have sent in money but not the awards form or you are planning to submit a donation and the awards form please remember the deadline is April 30.  All donations and reports must be postmarked by May 1, 2013.
Judy has placed a copy of the awards form in the chapter folders and you can find it posted on the Virginia website.

Workshop Coordinator – Marie LaDuke

I have received print ready information for the Workshop Brochure from only two people responsible for planning a workshop at the upcoming VSC Convention.  Hopefully, I will receive something from the other 9 over the next week.  Please create your work in Word and, when e-mailing it to me, enter in the subject line the name of your workshop.  As you can imagine, I am getting so many e-mails every day right now and I don’t want to miss your valuable workshop information.  I will be watching for your documents.

Webmaster – Gil Hodges

No report given.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

1. 2013 IC Convention - Marie LaDuke and Sue Foy 

Marie reported we had great attendance at the IC Convention meeting this morning and I think it was a very good meeting.  I think those of you who were there can see that we are making great progress and things are coming together nicely.  

We still need your help.  We need as many VSC members as possible to help.  In addition, Suzanne Smith needs more pages.  Get in touch with Sue Foy or me to let us know we can count on you.  Let Suzanne know if you can act as a page.  One good thing is that you won't have to pay airfare.  

Susan Caldwell has Registration forms with her today.  If you want to use a credit card to pay for registration today, see Susan.

Forms for Registration and Tours are on the VSC website.  All forms and information about everything about what will take place that week are on the IC website.  

If you don't have your apron yet, contact Beth and send her your $8.00.  Please don't wait until the last minute.

We will have a meeting with our IC Rep and IC 2nd Vice President Vickie Farris Friday night before our State Convention.  I will let you know what time it will be once I know what time her flight gets into Richmond. 

2.  Picture Project – The picture directory has it first printing.  Beth received pictures from 12 chapters.  She printed a copy for each chapter and inserted into your chapter folders.  We can continue to add this if it helps.  Let me know what your think. 
3.  VSC Contests and Awards Standing Rules Change – Susan Caldwell

The PPA voted to have Theresa Morris sponsor the VSC State Project Award.  In accordance with the Standing Rules on VSC Contests and Awards and it appears that the only change is to replace Dot Harcum’s name with Teresa Morris’ name.  No discussion or second is required.  Motion passed.
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2.   The Contests and Awards of the VSC and their sponsors shall be:

  m) State Project Award –   


Theresa Morris
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m) State Project Award – 

 
Theresa Morris
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  SERC Project  Drawing; - The winner is Libby Bedenbaugh.

2.  IC Mystery Night – Bob Hope’s USO Magical “Mystery Night” tickets are $10 each or 3 for $25.  You can win $1,000 in cash if you solve the mystery.

3.  Show Me the Money tickets are $5 each.  50% of the money goes to the IC treasury to help defray expenses of sending the IC representatives to state conventions.  The remainder is split 25%, 15% and 10% of the total profit.

4.
SERC Conference 2016 – Beth received a letter from Rhonda Coy, SERC 2nd Vice asking VSC to put a courtesy bid for 2016.  The Executive Board declined the request.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS/DATES TO REMEMBER:

APRIL 12, 2013
OFFICER AND COMMITTEE FINAL REPORTS

May 11-12, 2013

VSC Convention, Embassy Suites, Richmond, VA 

June 14, 2013


The Natural Bridge Cabins retreat

June 15, 2013


VSC Summer Meeting at Natural Bridge

July 15-21, 2013

VSC Convention, Norfolk, VA 

October 5, 2013

Leadership, Embassy Suites, Richmond, VA

October 6, 2013

VSC Fall Meeting, Embassy Suites, Richmond, VA

November 8-9, 2013

SERC Convention, Crowne Plaza, Asheville, NC

OTHER ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· VSC Disaster Fund proceeds raised $81.00
· Chinese Auction  raised $290.00 (Chinese Auction winner Sigma Chi $20.00)          net $270.00
· SERC State project raised $168.00
· Zeta Nu  St. Jude Music Festival Event ,  June 21-23

· St. Jude Dream Home, located at 2812 Camarillo Lane, Virginia Beach 

Volunteers needed Friday and Saturday 9–5 p.m. and Sundays, Noon – 5:00 p.m. St. Jude Dream Home Giveaway: Sunday, April 21 at 11:00 a.m. on WTKR NewsChannel 3.  Limited $100 tickets are available to win the house estimated to value $320,000.

NOTE:  ALSAC has made a rule change: ESA volunteers that work the Dream Home and their family members are ineligible to win the home.

CLOSING RITUAL:

President Beth adjourned the meeting at 3:20 p.m. with all members standing and joining hands to recite the closing ritual.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kathy Gibbons

VSC Recording Secretary
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